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HIGH LIFE HIGHLAND BUSINESS PLAN 2012-15 - Report by Chief Executive

	Summary

The purpose of this report is to present the Business Plan for High Life Highland for 2012-15.

It is recommended that Directors:-

i. endorse the High Life Highland Business Plan for 2012-15 Appendix A; and 

ii. in light of known and expected reductions in the management fee, agree that the Operational Plan be subject to annual update to reflect consequential reductions in or changes to services delivered by High Life Highland.

  


	1.
	Background



	1.1 
	The Board meeting on 26 March 2012 discussed the draft Business Plan for 2012-2015.  Directors’ comments and suggestions relating to the draft prior to and since the March meeting have been worked through and, where appropriate, included in the final draft.  



	1.2
	Since the March meeting, a savings target of a 5% reduction in the Management Fee from The Highland Council (THC) over financial years 2013/14 and 2014/15 was set by the Council, in addition to the inflation target for income contained in the Service Delivery Contract (SDC), currently set at 5%.  A clear indication has also been given that savings will continue to be required for several years beyond the initial two. 


	1.3
	The potential savings proposals for 2013/14 and 2014/15 to be submitted to THC were discussed at the special joint meeting of the HLH Board and Trading Company Board of 7 June 2012.  That meeting considered the possibility that the original savings target could be lowered to 3% per year for the next two years and a submission was made based on that probability, showing proposals up to 3%, but with additional proposals to move from 3% to 5%.

	2.
	The effect of savings targets on the Business Plan

	2.1
	The Operational Plan will need, by necessity, to remain fluid and be updated to accommodate not only changes and improvements agreed by the Board but to reflect new planning targets as they are set by THC.  It is therefore proposed that the Operational Plan element of the 3 year Business Plan be updated annually.

	Recommendation

It is recommended that Directors:-

i. endorse the High Life Highland Business Plan for 2012-15 Appendix A; and 

ii. in light of known and expected reductions in the management fee, agree that the Operational Plan be subject to annual update to reflect consequential reductions in or changes to services delivered by High Life Highland.
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